TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

February 14, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Paul Goundrey, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Cicely Richardson, Chief Straight, Roger Hadlock, Ann Green, Ken Wiren, David Cole, Tom Thomson, Paul Carreiro, Mark Marsh, Sheri Clifford
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
Chief Straight – Fire Department
Chief Straight distributed the January Activity Report, reported ‘Get Me’ drill training that helps members learn and identify equipment on the fire trucks.  
Smith asked if minutes from the department meetings could be posted at the town office. Chief Straight agreed and will provide meeting minutes.

Cole asked about dry hydrant maintenance.  Chief Straight stated dry hydrants are maintained at least twice per year and discussed the need for a dry hydrant at the north end of town.

Roger Hadlock – Road Agent

Hadlock reported the department being busy with plowing and sanding, thawing a few culverts and pushing back snowbanks.  Hadlock is also reviewing options for the replacement of Town Road #100 bridge, and will give the Board his results once received.

Hadlock stated they are working on the trucks between storms and has drafted a substitute plan/list of residents willing to assist if or when any trucks are down during a storm.  Lastly, Hadlock reported continual problems with the waste oil heater at the garage.  Following a discussion, the Board agreed the licensed technician did not resolve the problem Hadlock should contact the manufacturer.
Smith stated the public voiced concerns about excessive idling of town vehicles and equipment.  Hadlock stated that during cold weather they do keep things running.

Adams asked if there have been any further problems with plowing snow across town roads.  Hadlock stated that once the ordinance was posted on the listserv the problem has been resolved.

Goundrey shared the Request for Proposal with regards to the town sand pit and reported meeting with Hadlock and Michael Wright regarding Archertown Road hill.  Goundrey plans to schedule another meeting to include Clifton Taylor and Stacey Thomson.
T. Thomson understood the Quinttown Bridge over Jacobs Brook was closed, but there was no barrier or sign blocking the road.  Hadlock said they had been damaged and that area cleared of snow by others.  Hadlock replaced the sign and contacted NH State Police as the NH Department of Transportation ordered that bridge to be closed until it can be repaired.

Thomson asked if the repairs could be completed by May 10th as he would like it open for tours and debris removal.  Goundrey said the repairs would be completed by that date.

Tom Thomson & Paul Carreiro – FEMA/Hazardous Mitigation Grant
Thomson reviewed the FEMA meeting he and Carreiro attended in Campton.  He asked the Board to review the process for hazard mitigation for removal of debris as there is a significant amount in Jacobs Brook as well as other waterways in town.
Thomson suggested the Board begin with NH Department of Environmental Services and work with them to figure out the problem with the brook as the road has experienced significant damage from Tropical Storm Irene, and the July 1st and October 29th storm events.  Thomson is willing to work with NH-DES to address this situation.

Carreiro asked the Board why they haven’t applied for the hazard mitigation grant for the October storm.  Emergency Management Director, Michael Gilbert did inform the Board of the opportunity, but did not receive a response either way.  Carreiro felt the Board should at least discuss and research the grant before losing the opportunity to apply.  Goundrey will follow up with Gilbert prior to the February 28th deadline, and felt it would be beneficial to have Thomson work with NH-DES.  The Board agreed.
Thomson stated he will gather all the information possible and pass it along to the Board.

II.  Old Business

A.  Board Reports
Smith reported the Energy Committee met on February 13th, but he was not able to attend due to interviews for Police Chief.
The Board agreed to sign the three-year commitment letter with regards to property and liability insurance with Primex.

Adams asked the Board if they would like to have the town attorney present at town meeting.  He pointed out that Attorney Waugh was stepping down from his duties and only working as a consultant.  Goundrey and Smith both thought it was not a good use of town funds.  The Board agreed not to have an attorney present at town meeting.

III. New Business
A.  Correspondence

B. Accounts Payable

The correspondence and accounts payable folders were reviewed and signed where necessary.

V.  Comments & Questions from Public

Green asked permission to use the town mailing permit to send out a notice regarding summer concerts on the common.  The Board granted permission.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of January 24, 2018 were approved as amended.

The minutes of January 24, 2018 Public Hearing were approved as amended.

A motion was made to enter into nonpublic session for personnel issues at 7:25 PM.  A roll call vote of member’s present was taken with a decision in the affirmative.

The Board resumed the regular meeting at 8:30 PM.  A vote was taken with a decision in the affirmative to seal the minutes of the nonpublic session.

VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
